

AMAC Group Conference Call Agenda		
Date: July 28, 2019	Time: 1330	AICC Rep: Stephanie Childs
AMAC Coordinator: Julie Polutnik	Note Taker: Tim Mowry	
ROLL CALL		
<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> BLM AFS – Kyle Cowan	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Division of Forestry – Ed Soto	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> BIA – Bob Jones
<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> FWS – Doug Alexander	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Chugachmiut – Charlie Sink (Nathan)	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> USFS – Bobette Rowe
<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> NPS – Chuck Russel	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> AICC – Stephanie Childs	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> NMAC – Shane McDonald
<input type="checkbox"/>	<input type="checkbox"/>	<input type="checkbox"/>
AGENDA ITEMS		Notes / Information
National Update: NMAC Liaison, Shane McDonald		
<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Status quo – ordering through NICC has been light 		
Weather Update: Eric Stevens, AICC Met		
<ul style="list-style-type: none"> If Southwest flow that is being talked about for next weekend develops it will likely bring moisture to the Interior but could bypass Southcentral Alaska, which will be directly under the high-pressure ridge that is forecast to develop. That could mean no precip for Swan Lake Fire. 		
Fuels Update: Chris Moore, AICC Analyst		
<ul style="list-style-type: none"> While FFMCs have moderated around much of the state, you have to remember these are 10-hour fuels and they will dry out quickly if we get any warming and drying. Any places that have heat below them could get active again with some warming and drying. 		
AICC Update: Stephanie Childs, AICC Rep		
<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Fairly light activity today. Sent 8 smokejumpers to Small Timber Lake Fire (#687). Doing paracargo missions. Jet demobing 5 crews to Southern California got off on time. Another jet load of 5 crews headed to Alaska tomorrow is on schedule. 		
NMAC Safety: Travis Dotson		
<ul style="list-style-type: none"> No injuries to report. One outstanding order for line safety officer. Getting safety folks spooled up to talk amongst themselves when Travis leaves. 		
Summary of Statewide Activities by Protecting Agency:		
#1 Priority is ALWAYS INITIAL ATTACK		
AFS/DOF/FS		
<ol style="list-style-type: none"> #466 Chalkyitsik Complex Nothing new to report #899 Cornucopia Complex Crew member on American River IHC was hit by a snag, tree or branch and is coming to Fairbanks on a green medevac. Unclear what he was hit by. Talked to IC of NIMO team about challenge of how many crews you keep when waiting for window to burn. Rollercoaster weather has delayed burning ops for several days. They will 		

keep the crews they have for the next 4-6 days and see what happens but if we don't get any consistent drying weather they will re-evaluate that.

3. #485 Grouse Creek

Nothing new to report

Will be assembling T3 organization of local tent to take over fire on Aug. 2

4. #181 Swan Lake

Team transitioned to short T2 team today and will transition to T3 on July 31

5. #319 Shovel Creek

Will transition to T4 organization on Aug. 2.

6. #409 Rainbow 2

Critical need for T3 finance section chief

7. #324 Hess Creek

Last day for Wyoming T3 team is Aug. 1 and Upper Yukon Zone is coming up with a plan to replace them.

Incident Prioritization: Operations

PRIORITY LIST

1. #466 Chalkyitsik Complex (T2)
2. #899 Cornucopia Complex (NIMO)
3. #485 Grouse Creek (T3)
4. #181 Swan Lake (T2)
5. #319 Shovel Creek (T3)
6. #409 Rainbow 2 (T3)
7. #324 Hess Creek (T3)

Resource Allocation/Long Term Planning: Operations

IMTs:

- No updates – see above

Crews:

- Working on allocating 5 crews coming in on jet tomorrow; only 2 pending orders so may have to get creative as to where we will send them.
- A lot of demobe happening today with mobilization of yesterday's jet.

Smokejumpers:

- Maintaining good numbers as people trickle out.

Aviation:

- Plan is to release one more air attack platform and two CWN Fire Bosses.

- Adding a couple of T2 rotors into AICC pool and holding off on releasing them until we see what the weather does and what kind of activity there will be for shuttling crews and backhaul.

Round Robin by Agency:

Nothing to report from any of the agencies.

BIN Items / Other Topics:

Preparedness Level – Will talk about it tomorrow when we see what happens with the crews coming in.

Decision(s): None

Bonus Round: None

Is there a need of an Executive Session? No

Next call/Meeting: July 29, 2019 @1330

DRAFT